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Remarks by the Mayor at the Launch of Art at Heart Competition 



Clr HM Ledwaba 



VENUE: Cashbuild, Bela-Bela 

Programme Director

Distinguished Guests

Ladies and Gentlemen
A very good morning to all of you

It’s a great pleasure and indeed an honour to be invited here to spend this morning with you as you launch the Art at Heart Competition.
I was very pleased to hear about this competition and decided that, despite my tight schedule; I should come and be witness to this innovative competition.

Programme Director

I must say that this is one competition, small as it may be, which will have far reaching positive outcomes. It is not only about the prize that our schools stand to win, but more importantly it is about unearthing young talent amongst our children in our communities.

I must say that my office fully support the idea, primarily given the challenges that our children and society still faces. 
As most of you would know, our society is dealing with difficult issues relating, in the main, to various forms of child abuse, abuse of alcohol amongst youngsters, teenager pregnancy, intimidation and violence at schools and poverty both at home and at schools but more so, we have talented and artistic children who feel their voices and talents are not taken seriously.

Programme Director, what has also been of concern is that most of our children feel that there is little or insufficient support locally to provide and create platform for them to express their talent.

To this end, this competition is important.  More important in that the prize – building material worth R10 000 – will go a long way in help our schools to build and cement our children’s future thus deepening the culture of teaching and learning in our communities. 
In this way, Cashbuild would have contributed to reducing the high levels of illiteracy in our municipality particularly amongst our children.

Programme Director

As a municipality we believe that it is through this kind of activities that we shall build our families, society and institutions further finding new role models.

Indeed, all of us, particularly local businesses working in partnership with civil society and local institutions, should strive to provide this kind of support that Cashbuild is putting forward.

As a municipality, we support and endorse this competition and trust that Cashbuild and its management would continue to think creatively and partner us in empowering and extending a helping hand to our community particularly our youth.

Programme Director
I wish to also thank the schools and particularly the learners for agreeing to participate in this competition and urge them to seriously apply their minds to this competition so that their can emerge winners. 
Once again, I wish to thank Cashbuild for this innovative competition and their continue involvement and support in community development work in our area. 
I therefore wish all the participants the best of luck and may the best win.
I thank you. 
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